SSG: Explanation for the reason why SSG shares were put into trade restriction
On 31/05/2016, Seagull Shipping Joint Stock Company explained the reason why SSG shares were put into trade restriction as follows:

1. Reason

SSG shares are put into trade restriction because owner’s equity in the 2015 audited financial statement was negative.

Since 2008, the global economy had plunged into prolonged recession and production activities had stagnated, so commodities had become scarce. Therefore, there were many cargo vessels that had no cargo to carry. Besides, due to the fall of fuel price, transport freight decreased. As a result, most of transportation enterprises faced losses.
Additionally, vessels of the Company were mainly formed from USD loans, so the loss from exchange rate difference and interest cost incurred when the Company reassessed the closing foreign currency balance were very large. In 04 past years, total loss from interest cost was VND 28,207 million and total loss from exchange rate difference was VND 21,057 million. They were the main factors leading to the accumulated loss 2015 of VND 57,686 million. Because paid-in capital was VND 50 billion, so owner’s equity in the 2015 audited financial statement was negative (VND – 7,873,616,499).
2. Solutions

To ensure the business effectiveness in the context that the marine transportation business was increasingly difficult, the Company had applied solutions to reduce spending and minimize costs, control supply and consumption of fuel, material and spare parts to avoid waste in order to reduce production cost.
